
20
th
 January 2023 

 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
I know that many of you will be concerned about possible disruption caused by the NEU teacher 
strikes that are currently timetabled to take place on the 1

st
 February, 2

nd
 March, 15

th
 March and 

16
th
 March.  

 
Whilst at this stage no teacher has notified me that they will be striking, please be reassured that 
we are currently working on our risk assessments and contingencies plans. These plans include 
ensuring that we maintain the teacher ratios required by law: 
 

• Nursery the adult ratio is 1 adult to every 13 children, and one must be a teacher 

• Reception, Year 1 and 2 this is 1 teacher to 30 children.  
 
I will inform you as soon as I am able to if the whole or part of the school needs to close. 
 
Have a lovely weekend, 
 
Mr Pritchard 
 
 

Caretaker Wanted! 
 
We are looking for a new caretaker. Do you know someone who is interested in working 7-12 
each morning? 
 
The role includes opening the school in the morning, carrying out health and safety checks and 
general DIY jobs. If know someone who would be interested then please contact the school    
office who will be happy to discuss the role with anyone who is interested.  
 
We are also looking for a Wraparound Care Manager.  
 
Both roles are advertised on www.teachinherts.com  
 
 

 
Deadline for Nursery Places  
 

Please be aware that the deadline for making an application for a Nursery place for September 
2023 is 9am Friday 24

th
 February 2023.  

 
You will need to apply direct to Parkgate Infants & Nursery School using the application form on 
our website. 
 

http://www.teachinherts.com


Attendance 

Well done to Mole class who had 
this weeks best attendance! 

 

Stars of the Week 

Badger— Dua 

Fox— Fianna 

Rabbit— Felix 

Squirrel—Zainab 

Mole— Sophie H. 

Hedgehog—Ammara 

Well done to our  

Stars of the Week 

Learning Awards 
 

Badger—Eden 

Fox—Quinten 

Rabbit—Alice 

Squirrel—Vicky 

Mole—Simar 

Hedgehog—Hadiya 

Well done! 

Badger Class 94.4% 

Fox Class 95.9% 

Rabbit Class 94.8% 

Squirrel Class 95.6% 

Mole Class 97.6% 

Hedgehog Class 83.3% 

Parents Evening 

Parents evening will be held in school on the 
following dates: 

 

Wed 8
th
 Feb 3:30-6:00pm 

Thu 9
th
 Feb 5:00-8:00pm 

 

Appointments for both evenings will go live on 
Monday 23rd January at 8:00am.  

You will be able to make an appointment via 
Arbor.  

If you are unable to log in to Arbor, please ask 
the school office to email you a new link. 



 

 

Rabbit Library Visit      Wed 25
th
 January 

Reception Library Visit (TBC)    Wed 1
st
 February 

Reception Library Visit (TBC)    Wed 8
th
 February 

Parents Evening       Wed 8
th
 February 3:30-6:00pm 

Parents Evening      Thu 9
th
 February 5:00-8:00pm 

Half Term        Mon 13
th
—Fri 17

th
 February 

Easter Bonnet Parade     Fri 31
st 

March 

Term Ends       Fri 31
st
 March 1:00pm 

This week in Rabbit class….. 
 
This week in science we identified and labelled parts of the body. We also learnt the 5 senses 
and discussed what each one does.   

 
 

 

 

This week in Parkgate Pirates….. 

This week, we have been talking to the children about the winter season and specifically about 
robins as they are one of the few birds that sing in the winter. The children enjoyed reading the 
'Robin's Winter Song' book, making their own bird masks and creating a winter landscape picture 
using a paper plate, coloured paper, glue stick, scissors and their fingers. We used these to  
decorate our Parkgate Pirates display board.   

 

 

 

 

Competition: Design a t-shirt for Watford FC Women 

We are excited to be celebrating Children’s Mental Health Week 2023 which will take place from 6
th
-12

th
 February 

2023. This year’s theme is Let’s Connect!  
 
We have connected with Watford FC who are offering an exciting competition. They have asked children to design a 
t-shirt supporting Children’s mental week using this year’s theme as inspiration. The winning design will be printed 
and worn by Watford FC Women at their home game against Ipswich Town Women during their pre match warm 
up on Sunday 5th February. Along with this, the designer of the winning entry will be invited to the game to see 
their t-shirt design in action.  
 
When designing your t-shirt be sure to use all the space provided, make it eye-catching – we want to be able to see 
it from every seat in the stadium! Include your name, school and year group along with your entry.  
 
You can print out the template (attached to the email already sent) and get designing. If you would like to enter, your 
template must be returned to your class teacher or the office by Wednesday 25

th
 January. 

 












